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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 26th March 2018

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7:30pm-9pm, School Library

	
	


Minute of Meeting
Parents:       Alan Denison (Secretary), Margaret Davidson (Chair), Alison
                   Campbell, Liz Halliday, Lara Freeman, Zoe Griffin, Colm O’Riordan,
                   Carrie Findlay, Moira MacIver, Hayley Barr, Marian Tanase,

                   Ghiulbera Tanase and Erik Aasterud,        
Teachers:     Alison Murison (Head Teacher) and Fiona Cumming     
     
Councillors:  Cllr Tom Mason 
Other:          Hazel Lynch (ACC)

  
    

Apologies:    Cllr Claire Imrie, Erica Taylor, Tania Davidson, Margaret Ogilvie, 
                   John Anderson and Cllr Laing    
Welcome
The Chair welcomed all present and thanked Hazel Lynch and Fiona Cumming for agreeing to provide a TextHelp-Read&Write presentation.
TextHelp presentation

Hazel Lynch, Education Support Officer – Assistive Technology from Aberdeen City Council’s TASSCC (Technological Assessment & Support Service for Children & the Curriculum) team attended to provide a presentation for parents. Hazel started by explaining the role of TASSCC which is to use assistive technology to improve outcomes for those with additional support needs.  They assess the needs of children, support schools in the use of assistive technology and promote inclusive practice.  Hazel then went on to described a suite of software that is available to all pupils in all primary and secondary schools called Google Suite. 

i)
Google Suite – This includes: Classroom, Gmail, Drive, Calendar, Docs, Sheets, Slides, and Sites. This is used very widely and has a much more simple interface than Microsoft Office packages. Several schools have started buying chromebooks. These are cheaper than alternatives (around £150), have a rapid startup and run the Google Suite of applications.

ii)
TextHelp – this is a leading assistive technology, and adds a Read&Write extension toolbar to google chrome. A license has been purchased and this is available to all students, staff, and can also be installed on home computers, including PC, iPad and Mac devices. Features include screen masking, autocomplete of words, text to speech, translation, Talk&Type, word prediction, Mp3 audiomaker. Fluencytutor and EquatIO are also available.

There are more than 10,000 weekly logins across Aberdeen Schools to G:Suite and Google Classroom. There are 2000+ Active google classrooms, over 100 Google Educators and training has been provided for teachers to make the most of the technology.

Hazel would be happy to be contacted for further details at: hazlynch@aberdeencity.gov.uk; 01224523106; @TASSCCAberdeen

A member asked if the assistive technology was available to all. Hazel replied that it was, and that research was underway with S1 pupils to explore the impact of the TextHelp.

A member asked if the installation guide and supporting materials could be supplied to the parent council for inclusion in the minutes. Hazel agreed to send the details.

Action: Secretary to liaise with Hazel
Post meeting note:

Read & Write Google Drive can be accessed at: https://goo.gl/GmFE8U
 
Inside the google drive folder there are three files:

1)Read&Write Google Reference Card

2)Read&Write Windows Reference Card

3)How to access Read&Write at home

A member asked if the assistive technology would be available to all students in SQA examinations. Hazel replied no, but students with specific documented needs would have access to some assistive technology.

Approval of minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the meeting on 29th January 2018 were accepted without corrections.  They were proposed by Erik Aasterud and seconded by Hayley Barr. 
Outstanding Actions
· Ms Murison was to set a date for the official opening of the library once the funding received from the Canadian Former Pupils club was processed. Ms Murison reported that this had not been possible yet, but a time after June might be possible

· The Chair to submit the Parent Council’s response to the Education (Scotland) Bill. The Chair reported that this had been done.

· Councillor Laing to look into multi-user licenses for Microsoft Office with a view to providing affordable access to this suite for families who find the cost prohibitive. No update.                                                     
                                                      Action: Chair to progress with Cllr Laing

Head Teacher’s Report
· Staffing – the school has now recruited a physics teacher.  Probationers are being requested for Maths, Drama, Chemistry and/or Biology.  

· SQA Examinations - As detailed on the website, the school has been running revision classes for Senior Phase pupils during lunchtime and after school.  Revision materials have also been posted on Google Classroom. Library opening hours have been extended to 6pm in the evenings (supervised by the Senior Management Team) as a further support.    Ms Murison has met with Principal Teachers to review attainment data from ongoing assessments and the Estimate Examinations.  The majority of the school’s young people are working hard and on track.  However, the school has contacted parents where there is a lack of effort and non-completion of work, including assignments. 

· Senior Phase pupils will be issued with their SQA Exam Timetables for checking next week.  SQA assemblies will be held on a House Group basis throughout the week.
· Developing the Young Workforce - Due to poor weather the school had to cancel the Senior Phase Learner Pathways event.  This was disappointing as so much time had been spent on organising this event.  The school had employers as well as college and university staff scheduled to attend.  The S1 Developing the Young Workforce event did go ahead on 19th February.  This was an introduction to the range of careers available and future pathways.  The school also talked through the S2/3 Curriculum and progression routes through the national qualifications.
· Pupil Equity Fund (PEF) - Miss Bruce (History Teacher) has been appointed as Principal Teacher Project (Pupil Equity Fund).  She will be working on the whole area of reducing the impact of poverty as a barrier to achieving success.  Letters have been issued to all parents about the PEF and the purpose of it.  The funding for PEF is limited (£27,600 for 2017/18 and £25,200 for 2018/19) and as such the school are trying to maximise this resource and set up sustainable systems and interventions.  Miss Bruce has made an excellent start and the school now has a tracking system in place to measure the impact of supports for young people where socio-economic disadvantage is a barrier.  It tracks attendance, exclusions, achievement and participation.  An assertive mentoring scheme has been set up where there are 1-1 meetings and mentors talk with pupils about what would help them.  The school is also looking at the cost of the school day.  There is a City wide working group looking at this area and the school will await further advice from them. Mr Allan will be starting a 23-month secondment to Machar Academy on 30 April.

· Budget - Looking ahead to the new financial year, the school will have to review its ways of working and maximise all available resource.  Any staff savings (e.g. unfilled posts) will no longer be available to school and will be used centrally. For example, schools will be charged for Group Call costs and as such will not be able to send the number of texts it currently does.  This will only be used for emergency contact (attendance).  The school will need to make better use of email and continue to post information on the website.  

· Planning for Success and Course Choice booklets – these are currently being printed but will need to be website only.  Greater use will be made of Google Forms and Google Classroom as a place to store resources and communicate information.  Additional provision such as revision classes will require consideration and may have to be stopped.  The school is exploring an APP used by schools in the central belt to communicate with parents (more detail to follow)
The Chair suggested that PC could use its resource to fund the printing of hard copies of materials for individual students who did not have access to appropriate technology. PC members were all in agreement that if a parent/carer contacts the school to request a hard copy for the above reason, the PC will cover the cost.
· Wider Achievement – The school has had a very successful year to date with our young people achieving in a range of areas. The school’s Achievement Ambassadors gather this information every term and present to the whole school during assemblies.  Of particular note over the past few weeks is the Volleyball Team winning the Scottish Cup and the boys Senior Football Team getting through to the Scottish Cup semi-finals.  The Concert Band has achieved another Gold Plus award at the Scottish Concert band competition recently held in Perth.  The achievements of all the school’s musicians was clear to see at the recent Spring Concert.  Ms Murison advised that she watched with great pride and really enjoyed seeing our young people enjoy the whole experience.

Treasurer’s Report 
The Chair reported on behalf of the Treasurer as follows: The balance remains unchanged at £840.14 with no outstanding invoices.  Lynne Carnegie will audit the accounts once Tania has received the bank statement.  They will be ready for approval at our June meeting.
Ensuring compliance with the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) from May 2018

The Chair summarised the key requirements of the GDPR and the implications for the Parent Council. The Chair noted that the Parent Council does not currently have a data protection policy. Obligations would include seeking explicit consent for the storage of personal information, explaining what information would be held, where it would be held and what it would be used for. The Chair suggested that a GDPR template (available at https://connect.scot/) could be appropriate for working up to a suitable policy. This was approved. The Chair offered to circulate this and a consent form for members to complete in advance of the implementation of GDPR on May 25. This was approved.

Action: Chair to draft and circulate draft policy and consent form

The Head Teacher noted that Charlie Love was the ACC contact for GDPR queries and could provide support. 

The Chair undertook to share login details for the PC email address with the Secretary.

Action: Chair
AOCB
The Chair reported that the Aberdeen City Council Education and Children’s Services Committee has been replaced by the Educational Operational Delivery Committee. The APCF will continue to have 2 parent representatives with voting rights on the committee.  
Next Meeting

Next meeting 4th June 2018.

Alan Denison

AGS Parent Council Secretary

	The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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